
MINUTES OF A MEETING 

CARCROSS TAGISH RENEWABLE RESOURCES COUNCIL 

HELD AT TAGISH COMMUNITY HALL 

March 2, 2020 

 

 

PRESENT:    

 

KEN REEDER   DON TOEWS    ZENA MCLEAN 

DONNA WOLFE   EDNA HELM 

 

JESSICA NORRIS, YG     DENNIS ZIMMERMANN, Respect for Fish 

JODI                    , Carnivore, YG    KEN KNUTSON, YG 

KARLIE KNIGHT, C/TFN    HEATHER ASHTHORN, Wildwise 

 

The meeting was called to order, Ken Reeder chaired the meeting. 

 

Donna Wolfe was introduced as the new member nominated by C/TFN. 

 

A short discussion about the highway signs warning of wildlife ensued.  It was decided that a letter 

should be written to the Dept. of Highways about this.   Tish advised she had phoned and talked to Ian 

Duncan on February 27, 2020, and it appeared that highways had removed the sign that was not 

working. 

 

There was a short discussion about the upcoming meeting on March 30 and council made the decision 

to meet with the YFWMB prior to the public meeting.  Tish is to arrange a meeting for the 9th or 10th of 

March.  

 

Council was asked for more input about the brochure it a short discussion ensued and we will go ahead 

with some small changes. 

 



 

Minutes of the meeting held February 3, were presented all accepted as they were.  Zena made the 

motion to accept the minutes as presented and Don seconded the motion. 

 

Dennis Zimmermann attended the meeting to do a presentation as to what status the project was at 

and to ask council for a letter of support for his current application to YFWET, all council present was in 

agreement to write a letter of support.  Tish will write a letter of support for this project. 

 

Heather Ashthorn from wildwise attended the meeting to present what wildwise has been up to over 

the past while and to see if there were any questions that the council had.  All parties present were 

involved in the discussion and council will discuss in the future what they could do to work with 

wildwise. 

Jodi       the carnivore biologist along with Ken Knutson, conservation office, both with YG attended the 

meeting to inform council what has been happening with bears.  Both Jodi and Ken K. shared 

information with the council and answered questions council had.  

 

The next meeting was set for April 6, 2020.  

 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  

 

MINUTES READ AND ADOPTED AS READ  this      day of                                          , 2020  

 

____________________________________  ________________________________ 

 

 

____________________________________  ________________________________ 

 

 

____________________________________  ________________________________ 

 

 

____________________________________  ________________________________ 


